

 MINUTES
September 15, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Perry Schoon, Beth Lofquist, Steve Henson, Elisabeth Leonard, Wendy Ford, Kyle Carter, Robert Kehrberg, Scott Higgins, Jay Scifer, Pat Brown


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


ANNOUNCEMENTS

	Beth
	Reminder – the Department Head Workshop is tomorrow from 1:00-4:00 in the UC Multipurpose Room.


	Beth
	The minutes from the Associate Deans Council can be found on the H drive in the COD folder.


	Kyle
	The Provost introduced Elisabeth Leonard, the new associate dean for Hunter Library.


	Minutes
	The minutes of September 1, 2009 stand approved.




DEAN’S TIME
	Pat
	Roseanna Belt is the liaison between WCU and EBCI (Eastern Band of Cherokee Indians).  All activities involving the EBCI with colleges should communicate with her.  She is frequently being left out of the loop and this is creating fragmentation.  Roseanna can also assist you in many ways. 


	Scott
	Scott will be scheduling appointments with the deans to talk about graduate student recruitment.  The Graduate School has had to make budget cuts this year, so they need to get an idea of recruitment activities and how they can help with your plans .  There are critical graduate fairs coming up and the Graduate School needs to know how to be supportive of the deans.



DISCUSSION

	APR 15 (Kyle)
	The Provost reviewed the APR 15 documents with COD and requested feedback.   

· Regarding appointment of associate deans – this statement should clarify the need for approval by the provost.

· It was suggested the order of items and language for both APR’s to be consistent.  
· The new document provides the option for associate deans to not be full time in the summer.  Kyle will work with this language to clarify.  
· We need to add how a 10 month goes back to faculty.  The document only addresses 12 month.

Compensation for our Department Heads is the richest compensation formula that we found within our peer group.    

Retreat rights are a hot topic at GA right now, with current discussions regarding chancellors, provosts and deans.  Regarding retreat rights for assistant and associate deans – the key is to set the value at the beginning of one’s contract to reflect a portion of the nine month salary (based on rank) that would be reasonable if they went back to faculty.  This hasn’t always been done and we will have some catching up to do.  The provost put in a default value of .7.  This gives us a place to start if this has not been discussed up front.  Discussion ensued.  

If we have an assistant or associate dean that doesn’t teach, we could add a paragraph to give a semester to plan.  We could phrase this as an option or tool the dean can use if he/she chooses.  It must be approved by the provost.  We do not have to include this in the contract because there is a university policy that allows us to deal with those issues.



	General Assembly Site Visit Evaluators
	The General Assembly Site Visitors were introduced.  They are here to talk about distance education.  They have received a report from us and are eager to find out a little more about what is motivating the evaluation and how we might help.  There was legislation from last year to look at this including the funding formula.




PROVOST UPDATES

	Pat Brown’s Retirement
	Pat’s retirement was formally announced yesterday.  Pat has been a great leader and advocate for the adult learner.  Over the next several months we will be conducting an analysis of adult education.  The Provost suggested we have a brainstorming session to see how the deans see educational outreach.  This discussion will begin at the next COD meeting.  When there is a change in leadership it is always a difficult and interesting transition.  Pat has some ideas and will be working hard for the next 8.5 months.



	Lapsed Salary Model
	The lapsed salary model will be implemented but we are not spending the money.  If you have dollars left in lines after you have covered instruction, now is the time to move those dollars into lapsed salary accounts that have been set up for your college. This is important because this begins the process.  Along with that we have 2.2 million in one- time funds.  $900,000 will go to Admissions.  The application fee is helping to offset those expenses.  The other big ticket items are service contracts in many colleges ($400,000); the chancellors travel fund ($100,000) and debt service for IT ($400,000).  Move the money but do not anticipate spending it until we see where we are.



	Continuity of Instruction
	There is a document that the provost will send you through email called Continuity of Instruction.  Many campuses are asking what will they do if hit with a catastrophe that prohibits holding classes.  ECU has come up with a plan and we will begin a discussion about this at our next meeting.  It may be that we shift this item to a task force or associate dean activity.  



	Staffing Plans
	AJ asked to remind you that we need staffing plans so we can move forward in the hiring process.  We have Arts & Sciences and Fine and Performing Arts.  Please let AJ know if the plan you have submitted is final.  This needs to be done quickly.  
Q:  When will additional positions come available?  

A:  We will make enrollment projections in early October and get confirmation from GA that they have accepted it.  Then we can talk about additional positions.  

It appears we will have some enrollment growth money.  We are pretty confident we will see some additional funding.



	Academic Forum
	Associate deans here in your dean’s stead today, please impress upon your deans the following – there is an Academic Forum on Thursday that really needs to have good faculty attendance.  We are talking about how to increase faculty voice in governance.    
The provost will be doing a lot of listening and not much talking.  He will be asking them from their vantage point, how they will increase faculty governance.  It is important for faculty to attend this forum if they wish to have more say and more information.  Potentially, the faculty have a strong voice here.  This is evident through the chancellor stepping back on three large initiatives that faculty indicated was too much.  If done right, we can create a governance structure that gives strength to the faculty and a collegial governance process.  
Please work with your department heads to attend and ask them to bring faculty.  We are hoping to let faculty begin the process of influencing the institution in a proactive way.  It is also very important for you to attend – you do not need to say much unless the provost and audience direct a question to you.  We will be doing lots of listening.




c:  Terry Welch
